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Meeting Minutes 
 
Date: 27 March 2024 
Time: 9.30am – 11.00am 
Location: Zoom 
 
CFCC (Child Friendly Cities and Communities) Network Purpose:  
We’ve come together as a network because we can imagine a world where children are 
supported and empowered to be active citizens, and individually and collectively, we can 
make a difference. In our network, we will discover new ways to lead our colleagues and our 
communities to become child friendly and share with each other examples of good practice.  
 
Meeting Chairs: Hulya Gilbert (La Trobe University), Lisa Banfield (Mission Australia), Amy 
Treyvaud (City of Ballarat)  
  
Meeting Theme: Why should we listen to young people?  
  
Minutes: 
Amy welcomed participants, delivered Acknowledgement of Country, and explained the 
CFCC Network Purpose and Charter 
 
Amayah Rowe – City of Ballarat Youth Ambassador presented 
‘Thank you Amayah, such an excellent, eloquent speaker, and not surprised to hear that youth, like most 

people, require the opportunity to provide their feedback and thoughts via many pathways, not just surveys’.  

 

Harmony (Young Peer Facilitator) and Jen (Participation Officer) from YACVIC  
 (Youth Affairs Council Victoria) - presentation attached. 
 

Youth Participation Practice Network: Email YPPN@yacvic.org.au to sign up! 

Become a member: yacvic.org.au/member 

Check out our upcoming events:  yacvic.org.au/get-involved/events 

Keep up with us on Socials!  Instagram @yacvic TikTok @yacvic Twitter @yacvic  
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Facebook Youth Affairs Council Victoria 

 
 

Participants joined breakout rooms and discussed the below three questions:  
• Why is it important to listen to children and young people? 
• What are the key barriers to the inclusion of their voices in policy and practice? 
• What are the key interventions needed to address these barriers? 

 
The key insights from the discussions included: 

• the need to overcome silos within our organisations in terms of the policy focus as 
well as the age-based divisions 

• importance of capacity-building from earlier ages for children to understand the value 
of their voice being heard 

• importance of genuine engagement with children rather than a tokenistic and an 
afterthought approach. 

 
Poll – what do we want to focus on in the network this year?  
 
Jemma James shared an upcoming event - City of Whittlesea’s Early Years Conference – 6 
June 2024. Taking a Deep Dive into Cross Cultural Learning and Safety. 
Early Years Conference 2024 - Whittlesea 

 
Lisa encouraged participants to complete the feedback survey and closed the meeting. 

https://www.whittlesea.vic.gov.au/eyconference
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